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 Minutes of the Kent U3A Network   
Date:
 Thursday 5th November 2020 at 10.00 am,  held via ‘Zoom’ 
Present:
Carole Dickenson, Chair
Sue Brimlow, Vice-Chair
John Russell, Secretary
John Gregory, Bearsted 



Jenny Akehurst, Bearsted
Sue Beavis, Cranbrook



Christine Hinchcliffe-Rogers, East Medway
Michael Cartwright, Pembury


Rob White, Sevenoaks


Jacqui Wellbrook, Thanet


Colin Barnes, Weald



 

Eryll Fabian, Tunbridge Wells


Sandra Parker, Gravesen
d

Peter Buttle, Gravesend



Alan Scott, Gravesend



Chrys Short, Malling
Fran Dunk, Trust Volunteer

Apologies were received from:

Sue Davis Sur  Medway & Treasurer, Chris Plant, Canterbury , Jenny Dalleywater, Goudhurst, Julia Newman, Hawkhurst, Heather Thomas-Pugh, Isle of Sheppey, Lionel Patterson, Meopham, Lynne Clumpus, Faversham, Roger Vanderwindt, Gravesend; Michele Sinclair, Paddock Wood
1.  Introduction  
Carole Dickenson welcomed everyone, especially those joining the meeting for the first time via Zoom.  We would run the meeting similar to last time, so Sue Brimlow would co-ordinate the meeting, and take the inputs from U3A Chairs in turn for Item 6.
2.  Minutes of the Kent Network Meeting held on 18th September 2020 were agreed  
3. Matters Arising There were none.
4.
Chair’s Report (inc National & Regional News)
Carole reported that the Third Age Trust had been seeking some specialist PR knowledge, and had appointed  Jackie Ralph to the role within the South East Region; she would be invited to our next meeting.
There is ongoing work on the U3A Re-branding; there are details 0on the National and our Region’s website.  We have a new U3A which we can now all use, including the Network, and are asked to so so next year.  National Office have asked that any U3As who use their own logo to report this to them, so they are aware ; Cranbrook said they have developed their own log, and will inform NO.
The South East Region Network (SERN) meeting would like to operate a ‘Network of the Month’;  Carole requested a volunteer from a Kent U3a to develop a short item on the activities across the Kent Network, with photos (typically Kent) and maybe ‘reasons to be cheerful’.   

Action:  ALL
There is a request for more National Volunteers; the role of ‘troubleshooter’ has been re-cast as ‘facilitator’ when aiding U3As to overcome issues. The requirement for more people is seen as meeting extra needs for post-Covid support, and setting up new U3As.
The plans for a ‘U3A Day’ are to be revived.  This is intended to identify potential needs for new U3As, and attract new people, particularly the newly retired, with the aim of getting them involved with the running of U3As, where they may be able to help with the moves towards a more digital organisation.  This is seen as key to sustaining U3As, as there is concern that those running U3As as Trustees, Committee members, TAT Trustees etc may be a lot ‘older’ than new recruits which may be off-putting to some.  The newer recruits may have a greater on-line experience, and expect this from U3A.
There are several ‘Winter Learning’ ideas from the TAT on the national website, with more planned in January.  Meopham have had members participating in the short-story competition. 
Sue Brimlow and several others said that their members had been using the Future Learn website that offers many free courses.
Carole reported on the Network Link meeting, the bi-annual meeting of Network Chairs; there was a much higher attendance, via Zoom, than previously, including Northern Ireland. The content was similar to that for the National Gathering meeting (see below).
The South East region would like to include new photos for each of their areas on their website. Carole requested photos from U3As that are ‘quintessentially Kent’  (we have the Oast houses on our own website, so something different)    Rob White, said that the latest Sevenoaks calendar ‘Beautiful Kent’ had good photos, and would send them to Carole; he said the calendars were available on sale from him for anyone interested.
Carole noted that many U3As were considering holding future AGMs (post-Covid) as mixed, i.e. physical meetings and access to others via Zoom (or similar).  If U3As intend to do this ongoing for AGMs, there need to be a modification to the Constitution to allow for this; National Office have prepared a form of words that cover this – Clause 14.   Interestingly, U3As would need to hold an on-line EGM at which to agree this change before the first AGM held in this manner 
Action: ALL
Several members noted that their U3As were considering continuing to use Zoom (or ano) post-Covid to hold Monthly Meetings, Talks, Study Days, maybe Groups – indeed this may be one of the facilities that new members might expect as standard.
5. 
Autumn Gathering
The South East region held a ‘Autumn Gathering’ conference on 4th November.  There were 100 attendees via Zoom, and they were over-subscribed. 
Hilary Jones, Vice-Chair TAT, talked through the Development Plan, the U3A Structure changes, the National Website plans and other national developments. She noted that there was not going to be a national speakers list.
A session covered Research and Shared Learning Projects, encouraging all members to look at participating in these.  Another session focused on the new website; it seems that the Site Builder software that many U3As use will be phased out, but timescale unclear. Eryll Fabian attended this session, and said that a web development system used by Goring looked very good; she added that it was the intent for Beacon to have a website built into it.  Another session covered Blended Learning.
The Film Group noted that Netflix can be used to share films via Zoom.
A break-out session focussed on Retention and Recruitment. Paul Martinez is leading a subgroup on this and the South East is running a ‘pathfinders’ group. A similar focus to that mentioned above on attracting the newly retired and getting them involved; and some concern that some U3As seem to have ‘closed’ during the pandemic. A ‘Toolkit’ is being developed for U3As, now expected in the Spring, certainly in time for U3A Day.  This may make available tri-fold leaflets, posters, bookmarks – orders must go through the Business Secretary.  Ways of getting knowledge of the U3A are being looked at – Facebook page, Twitter, local websites.  This may pose the question to U3As ‘what does your U3A look like’ to potential new members ; and what is the first impression; research suggests new members may not wish to be associated with or join ‘old(er) people’  
6. 
Issues Arising from COVID-19 Pandemic
Carole  asked U3As to give a brief update of a ‘positive step or tip’ from their activities during the pandemic:
Sue Brimlow said that the Future Learn courses had proved popular and very worthwhile.
Christine Rogers was very pleased with the take up of remote access (Zoom), maybe 35% of membership, for various meetings
John Gregory  introduced Jenny Akehurst who will take over from him as Chair very shortly; they had lost about 20% members at renewal; they had run their AGM via Zoom, and had successfully used Google Forms for the voting system. Jenny said they were holding a iPad/Zoom workshop, and consulting KCC about an e-library.
Jaqui Wellbrook, new Chair since August in Thanet, said they had got their Gift Aid approval, after a while dealing with HMRC
Sandra Parker, Gravesend, said that the period had reinforced a good team approach. Alan Scott, Grp Co-ord, reported almost 40% of groups active, with leaders positive, but he felt the risk assessment process may be putting off a few. He noted the successful use of using a family member for contacting those with no email.  Peter Buttle had successfully recorded talks on Zoom and made them available to members on You Tube
Colin Barnes reported that Weald were sharing talks with Goudhurst and running 2 per month, and finding good speakers
Fran Dunk noted that the Cycling group(s) were a particular success – in groups of 6
Eryll Fabian, said Tunbridge Wells had held their first new members meeting with 12 attendees;  they had consulted the national subject adviser on Crosswords with a view to forming a group maybe with other U3As.
Chrys Short said Malling had held their first Monthly Meeting on Zoom, with very good response, and were planning 2 per month
The pre-recorded talks offered by Werthy were thought to be worth looking at – cost about £
Michael Cartwright, said Pembury were holding Committee meetings on Zoom, but had yet to hold their AGM. They were walking the North Norfolk path (virtually)
Rob White, said Sevenoaks had sold 100+ of their Calendars (£10);  Renewals in September had been much as normal; They used postal voting for their AGM 
7.
Other Business
Carole said that the SE Region were looking to trial a Study Day , but no date yet .
Carole said that we would be thinking about what form of Development Day we could run next year (June?) She asked for feedback on ideas, and some volunteers to organise.  Action: ALL
The names of anyone interested in becoming a National Volunteer should be passed to Carole who will forward to NO.
Peter Buttle raised the issue of costs of Zoom licence, and the possibility of some form of group purchase. There are several ways of purchasing Zoom licences, inc Business licence, etc and covering a need to exceed the ‘100-limit’ ; a one-off purchase would cover a single event like a Study Day.  Experience to date at individual U3A level suggested this limit was not normally an issue. Carole pointed out that the Network has no ongoing funding that would allow consideration of a group purchase. If this becomes a significant issue, especially if Zoom is to be used ongoing post-Covid, we will re-visit.
Jaqui Wellbrook, mentioned an item called ‘Strategies for successful aging’ as an example of a Future Learn course.  
8.       Date of Next Meetings

Thursday 14th January 2021, 2pm via Zoom

Thursday 4th March 2021 ; time and venue tba *

Thursday 1st July 2021 ;    - “ -

Thursday 4th November 2021   - “ -
*  subject to national health situation
The meeting closed at 12.00
Signed as a correct record
Carole Dickenson , Chair
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